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Dear Mr. Henry 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the 2050 MTP.  

As a Hillsborough resident I am concerned about the increase in daily congestion in our town, Orange 

County and the surrounding areas. With the pending increase in large employers in 

Orange/Durham/Wake (RTP) counties it is critical that these metropolitan areas work together to 

address transportation needs and demands. Regardless of the listed goals and measures, without a 

comprehensive approach to transportation planning, problems in any goal area will persist and possibly 

worsen if unilateral metro-area planning is the primary approach.  

My household is supportive of any and all goals to increase non-car modes of transportation that allow 

for the greatest number of area residents to find at least one mode that best suits their needs, including 

accessibility and cost. My household makes use of daily express bus service from downtown 

Hillsborough to Chapel Hill. This option should be seen as a primary approach across all communities, 

given that rail service seems to be an unlikely 

option in the near or distant future. My last comment, where is the Hillsborough Amtrak train station in 

the plan? The 2045 plan presented the station as being completed in 2020! 

Respectfully submitted,  

Will Lang 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

10/28/21 

I like that the preferred option de-emphasizes highway widening... we have enough concrete and 

asphalt!  

The one glaring deficit is rail... whether it be light rail, trams/trolleys, existing rail, heavy rail, elevated/ 

and or monorail, double tracking the NCRR, re-opening abandoned rail corridors, ALL should be explored 

and exploited. 

Tad DeBerry 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

10/29/21 

Hi Andrew, 

Thanks so much for your work on this. I read through the preferred option and I have just a few 

comments: 

1. I am absolutely thrilled with the inclusion of certain items:

- The two-way conversion of the downtown loop

- The downtown stretch of 147 converted into a boulevard
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- The inclusion of bike boulevards

- The focus on sidewalk additions/repairs

I want to reiterate my support for keeping those items in the final plan. They have the potential to 

fundamentally change Durham for the better from a prosperity lens, and equity lens, and a sense of 

place for all lens. 

2. For the two-way conversion of the downtown loop and the 147 boulevard conversion, there is no

mention that I see of a timetable for that. There is not even a priority ranking for those projects. I would

want to see that in the final plan and I would advocate for those two being at the top of the list of the

expensive projects. Please do not widen the southern portion of 147 or really any widening projects

before those. Even other bike/ped projects should occur after those two because they will help create a

great node for a bike/ped network to radiate out from!

3. On a smaller scale, I would really like to see Chapel Hill Rd in Durham on the list of projects in terms of

"modernization". Streets have the ability to cultivate great places if pedestrians are given priority. The

stretch of Chapel Hill Rd between West Lakewood and Bivins has the potential to be one of the best

village centers in Durham outside of downtown, but before that can happen, that stretch needs

"modernization", specifically:

- A road diet - lanes are too wide

- Conversion of gigantic shoulder areas to bike lanes, parklets, on-street parking, and bulb outs

for pedestrians at intersections.

- Street trees to give the sense that this is a slower street for cars.

- Lower speed limits to reflect the design changes outlined above

Thank you for considering my input. On point number 3, I have started a walkability study of that 

corridor and would be happy to talk further about it. 

Best, 

Dave 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

10/31/21 

Hello, 

I am writing in to say I am in full support of the Preferred Option and interested in deemphasizing 

highway widenings and encourage more support for public transportation as well as bicycle and 

pedestrian accommodation. The commuter rail is my biggest priority and hope that it recieves the 

funding and schedule for building in the very near future. 

Thank you, 

Natalie 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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